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***MEDIA ADVISORY*** 

 

LT. GOVERNOR MOLLY GRAY TO HOLD FIRST “SEAT AT THE TABLE” OF THE 

2022 SERIES 

 

What: Lt. Governor Gray will hold the first “Seat at the Table” panel discussion of the 2022 series. 

The discussion is titled: "Meeting Climate Change Mitigation Goals Through Renewable Energy 

and Energy Efficiency Workforce Development.” 

 

Monday, January 10, 2022: 

 

 

### 

 

 

12:00pm-1:00pm 

Zoom 

 

Lt. Governor Gray will moderate a panel 

discussion titled: “Meeting Climate Change 

Mitigation Goals Through Renewable Energy 

and Energy Efficiency Workforce 

Development.” Panelists include: Rhoni 

Basden, Executive Director of Vermont Works 

for Women; Chad Farrell, Chief Executive 

Officer of Encore Renewable Energy; 

Maureen Hebert, Associate Dean of Industry 

Relations and Workforce Development for 

Vermont Technical College; and Thomas 

Longstreth, Executive Director of 

ReSOURCE. Q & A to follow.  

 

You can register for the Zoom meeting here. A 

link for the meeting will be provided after 

registering.  

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAlfumhrDgtEt0o7V6PWStnc7sYDpbvft6K

